SORC T. Patterson
C/O Fishkill Correctional Facility
18 Strack Drive
Beacon, NY 12508
                                                                                       
Date: November 12, 2024

RE: Parole Denial for Arthur Adinolfi:  NYSDOC DIN #96A4871

Dear Members of the Parole Board,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the parole of Arthur Adinolfi, DIN # 96A4871 who was convicted to a life sentence for the murder of Suffolk County Police Sergeant Timothy J. Henck in 1995. Tim was 30 years old and left behind his wife, Kathleen, and his six-week-old daughter, Jennifer.

Mr. Adinolfi was granted an early parole hearing on June 16, 2020, a second hearing a mere six months later in December of 2020, again in September of 2022, and in December of 2023, thereby re-traumatizing his widow and family. This only serves to re-victimize Kathleen Henck, which is cruel and unnecessary. Please consider the pain and suffering of the Henck family when evaluating this parole request.

I strongly urge you to deny this parole and ensure that this violent felon remains in prison. 

Respectfully,

Signature_______________________________________

Date___________________________________________

Name__________________________________________

Address________________________________________

_______________________________________________
